

**MINUTES**  
for  
**PARKS COMMITTEE WORKSHOP**  
**November 7, 2018 ~ 6:30pm**  
**Dolores Town Hall**

1. Call to Order
  - a. Committee Chair Kalin Grigg called workshop to order at 6:34pm
2. Roll Call
  - a. PRESENT: Kalin Grigg, Nikki Gillespie, Lisa Holz, Tracy Murphy, Marianne Mate
3. Approval of the Agenda
  - a. Lisa Holz moved and Nikki Gillespie seconded to approve the agenda
  - b. AYE: Kalin Grigg, Nikki Gillespie, Lisa Holz, Tracy Murphy, Marianne Mate
  - c. NAY: none
4. Citizens to address the Committee (*3 minutes per person*)
5. Review any initial schematics received by town / committee chair
  - a. Play By Design
    - i. Very thorough and many good options, impressive materials
    - ii. Very much in line with our survey results and the previous playground, with a couple 'natural playground' elements
    - iii. Concern about inclusion of former playground name on the initial schematics - likely we remove those references before sharing with public
  - b. Leathers
    - i. Very much in line with survey results and the previous playground; seems like a less fully developed concept, fewer elements than PBD
    - ii. Appreciate effort to include local/regional theme
    - iii. Ask for bigger file size for printing / posting
  - c. Summit Recreation
    - i. Didn't really send schematics - just images from another project
    - ii. Unique design, but not really what we're looking for
    - iii. Inquire about something more specific to our area - bear theme (?), structures made of 'wood,' etc
  - d. Natural Playgrounds
    - i. Sent some files of other projects; Kalin + Jay were unable to open
    - ii. Haven't responded to follow up
  - e. Community involvement

- i. Set up workshop/open house for community to review initial schematics and provide feedback/preference
    - 1. Wednesday, 12/5/18; 4-7pm; Town Hall Board Room
    - 2. Nikki will work on public announcements, reach out to DPG and come up with flyer (with support from Lisa)
- 6. 2005 Parks Plan Review
  - a. Discuss how to proceed with update
    - i. Marianne suggested reaching out to the Office of Community Services at Ft Lewis College for support
    - ii. Maybe begin with parks 'inventory'
    - iii. DOLA might offer funding for planning
    - iv. Is there a line item in the Town Budget for recreation? (Former P+R Director?)
  - b. Discuss coordination with Trails and Mobility Plan
    - i. Connect with Town, Board of Trustees and Planning + Zoning about Comprehensive Plan, Trails Plan and Parks Plan integration
    - ii. Potentially coordinate with USFS and other state/federal agencies
- 7. Adjournment
  - a. Committee Chair Kalin Grigg adjourned the workshop at 8:04pm